
Hello Senate Education Committee,

My name is Aimee Bachmeier and I support HB 1540.  I believe as a parent I should have autonomy and the right to
provide an education of choice for my children.   Over the years, I have chosen many different methods of education for
my children: private school, homeschool, and public school.  Each of these choices was based on each individual child’s
needs and on our financial status. 
For example, my oldest child was enrolled in a private elementary school. We loved the faith that was integrated in the
school and the small class size, but he was severely struggling academically.  At that time, we didn’t feel it was the best
choice to enroll him into public school.  So, I left my job as an Assistant Professor at Bismarck State College and
homeschooled.  I homeschooled all 4 of my children for 5 years.  It was very difficult financially, as we were living on one
income.  Due to financial constraints, we had to decline some field trips and activities, and I had to choose affordable
homeschool materials. Often the materials were used and prewritten in and sometimes we would borrow materials from
fellow homeschoolers. We became very creative and utilized the free resources we had in the community to help our
children grow academically and spiritually. Before my eyes, I witnessed leaps and bounds in my oldest child’s
educational understanding.  Eventually, he tested out of the IPP (IEP) program, and I no longer needed to submit my
educational plan to the public schools. As he got older, he enrolled in public school. He was point one away from
graduating with honors at the public school.  This is a huge accomplishment! This was a child that went from barely
being able to write in 7th grade to getting an A in high school and college English and is now on the Dean’s List at
University of Mary.  I cannot stress enough that parents know what is best for their child.  It would have been so helpful
to have the option of financial assistance while I was homeschooling and to have the support of my ND government
during this time in my children’s educational journey. My child’s education was successful because we decided to
homeschool him and pay for homeschooling using our own financial means.  After we left homeschooling, we wanted to
enroll our children back into private Catholic schools.  However, we were on one income, and it was unaffordable. We
still had small children that we were raising. We wanted our children to be raised with faith as a part of their schooling. 
We believe that it helps them to not only grow and learn academically but also spiritually.  Because we had no choice,
we enrolled them in the public school system.  This is why school choice is so important to me and our family.  If our ND
government had supported our family with educational financial assistance and had supported school choice, then this
would have opened our options and given us more autonomy in making decisions that we feel would be best for our
children.  Instead, we had no choice but to send our older children to the public school system.  Currently, our two
younger elementary age children go to the private Catholic school, and we are enduring a financial burden because we
made the choice to send our children to Catholic schools.  
I urge you to vote in favor of HB 1540.  Thank you for your service to the state of North Dakota and for your time reading
my written testimony.

Sincerely,

Aimee Bachmeier


